they at their next meeting continue the good work. We would again call the attention of the gentlemen composing the Council to two other subjects in the Curriculum, viz., Chemistry and Sanitary Science. To the former the student is required to devote just six times as much time as to the latter. Surely no one will claim that Chemistry is of six times as much importance as is Sanitary Science. We would again respectfully ask the Council to reduce the time a student must devote to Chemistry and to increase the requirements for the study of Sanitary Science.

## DOMINION OR INTERPROVINCIAL REGISTRATION.

TN the QUARTERLY of April, 1897, we had the pleasure of expressing our views upon the report of a committee appointed by the Canadian Medical Association to consider the feasibility of Interprovincial Registration. In our criticism of that report it afforded us extreme pleasure to be able to congratulate the committee upon the earnest manner in which they had evidently set to work upon this admittedly difficult problem. We considered the committee's recommendations seriatin and pointed out what at that time appeared to be insurmountable difficulties, if not to the inauguration of Interprovincial Registration, least to its permanency. We have not as yet seen anything which would tend to alter our views upon this matter. criticism was closed in the following words: "Would it not be well for the Canadian Medical Association to drop this question of Inter-Provincial Registration, which is so beset with difficulties, both present and future, and consider the wider and, to our mind, the more feasible question of a Dominion Council with a Dominion License." Such was our opinion then, and such is our opinion now. Under these circumstances it is particularly gratifying to us to find that Dr. Roddick, of Montreal, who was chairman of the committee whose report we criticized, has now come out in favour of a Dominion Council and a Dominion License, which it is hoped the various Provincial Coun-